

Town Hall, Watford, WD17 3EX T 01923 226400 F 01923 278100 DX 51529 Watford TID@watford.gov.uk watford.gov.uk

Enquiries to: Andrew Sturgeon
Phone no: 01923 226400
Our reference: WRR21/CE6

Date: 1st December 2021

Dear Resident,

Re: Proposed changes to parking restrictions at junction of St Mary's Road with Merton Road

The Council has received requests from residents and elected members regarding the difficulties drivers are having with reduced visibility levels around the junction, when vehicles are parked at the junction of St Mary's Road with Merton Road. In addition this can also block the passage and reduce visibility for pedestrians crossing at this point.

It is therefore proposed that a no waiting at any time restrictions (double yellow lines) are implemented around the junction, in the interests of road safety. These would be for 10 metres as per the highway code guidance on Merton Road either side of the junction with St Mary's Road and for 10 metres on the north west side of St Mary's Road and 25 metres on the south east side of St Mary's Road.

A plan (Drawing Reference WRR21/TRO/IF/CE6) showing the proposals is attached for your review.

If you wish to make a comment on the proposals, please contact me by telephone or email TID@watford.gov.uk. The deadline for this is **Thursday 23rd December 2021.**

As local residents, your views are important and all responses received will be reviewed with your local Ward Councillors, prior to making any decision to proceed to the statutory consultation stage.

Yours faithfully,

Andrew Sturgeon Senior Traffic Engineer.



